BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 13TH 2011
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  No residents attended the meeting. PC Rebecca Hurrell attended on behalf of the Police and reported 3 crimes during the last month- an attempted burglary, a theft of hedge trimmers, and a burglary carried out via an insecure back door. There has also been damage to a parked car in Hetchell View. The Council informed her in addition of the theft of the stone seat from Rigton Bank. The Police are assisting Beverley Kirk in her attempt to track down those involved in illegal dumping in the area. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Bradford, Flockton, Wright, Tatman , Bosomworth and Frankland.
APOLOGIES AND RESIGNATIONS The Clerk reported that Cllr Powell has tendered her resignation as she felt over committed, but she is willing to continue as Chairman of the Fest Committee. 
Cllr Manojlovic has also tendered her resignation ,due to continuing ill health, resulting in her being unable to attend meetings. 
The Clerk will report the resignations to the Electoral Office and will advertise the vacancies.  (Action JG)
6397   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 8TH 2011. These were approved, 
6398   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Hetchell Woods .There was nothing to report .Cllr Bradford had noted that someone was assisting with rubbish clearance. 
2.Report on RAY Training Meeting held on October 3rd re Community Led Plans. This was attended by the Clerk and Cllr Flockton who had been disappointed that the entire meeting had been devoted to ways of refreshing Parish Plans, with no help offered on how to lead on to the formulation of Neighbourhood Plans. The attendance had been very poor and most people had left the meeting before its end.    
3.Grit Bins. Steve Parry has e mailed to report that he is now in process of delivering the blue bins to the locations requested.   
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field. Roger Brooks has e mailed Cllr Tatman to inquire about progress. The Chairman has made repeated attempts to get a reply to his e mail to Nick Pritchard but so far without success. If he finally receives a favourable response he and Cllr Bosomworth will confer about the next steps which the Council can take. (Action ES/MB)
5. Highways Update.- Maintenance Programme for 2012-13, Speed Limit Marker Signs on Road Surface –Keswick Lane   Several roads in Bardsey are included in next year’s maintenance programme. There has been some local objection to the number of speed limit signs which have appeared on the road surface on Keswick Lane but most Cllrs consider them helpful .Cllr Wright is checking that the vertical sign is in the correct position. (Action GW)                                                                                                                                                  6. Report on Bardsey Fest Meeting Cllr Flockton reported that plans were progressing satisfactorily. 
7. Marker Post on Cornmill Ginnel. Nick Borras made it clear that Highways are prepared to pay for this work. The Clerk had then asked him to go ahead with erecting the 2 posts. 
8. Security Arrangements concerning Bardsey Sports Club/ Car Park/ Playground. Cllr Tatman  reported  that  Adam Ward had at first been minded to reject the application due to considerable confusion about the proposed lighting and the neighbours’ perceptions about it. Now that these were clarified and understood ,he hoped  that  the application would be approved ,but had not yet received any definite confirmation of this.                                                                                                                                            9. Repair to Step on small ginnel off A58.Steve Parry has accepted responsibility on behalf of Highways, but warned that it could not have high priority whilst the number of gulley thefts continued. 
10. New Noticeboard to be shared with Bardsey Sports Club in vicinity of Playground. The Clerk was asked to obtain a new brochure. The board required was the same as the one in East Rigton. (Action JG) 
11. Fly Tipping on Holme Farm Lane.  Cllrs hope that this has ceased. 
12. Possible Boundary Changes. There was nothing to report. 
13. Citizens’ Panels. There was no further interest in this.
14. Gate Post at end of Wayside Mount. It was agreed to take no further action. 
6399   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  - Work on Ash Trees. The Clerk reported that John Swift had found it necessary to add £230 to his price when he found that he could not get his vehicle near the trees. This had made his quotation marginally more than that of Bardsey Tree Services. The Clerk had asked the Chairman and Vice Chairman to make an executive decision about what to do. The decision had been to ask Andrew Ward to undertake the work. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground.- Need for Inspection.  The Inspector used by Martin Wright of LCC, Gary Watkinson,  had e mailed to say that he would be willing to carry out twice yearly inspections for £50 each  in February and August to fit in with the times when he inspected the Leeds playgrounds. As the Council had been intending to have an inspection in September/October of this year the Clerk suggested using ROSPA again and then considering the new Inspector for next August. Most Cllrs present at the meeting supported approaching ROSPA in the immediate future, as they considered that any insurance claim could be invalidated without an annual inspection. They would ask Gary Watkinson to begin his inspections next August. 
The Clerk was asked to check with Norman Overfield as to whether he still has extra refuse bins in his garage, as the one burnt down requires replacing. (Action JG)
4. Web Site . Cllr Frankland had visited Jason Cook to raise a number of issues with him over which he was not satisfied. The main results are :-
· The Home Page has been made less restrictive and the headlines changed from 2 to 4.

· The TPO’s are now on the website.

· As a spurious advert had mysteriously appeared on the blog, this has been changed to make any recurrence impossible. 

· The process of subscribing/ communication with the PC is now properly configured such that any e mail will be received properly.
· 111 e mail addresses are now held ,and some software has been sorted out to handle the newsletter, so that a weekly newsletter can now appear on the site.

· The Parish Plan and Village Design Statement , together with the updates on the Parish Plan prepared by ex Cllr Lobley, are all to be on the website. 
· A meeting had been held with Jeremy Earnshaw concerning the Fest, which now has large headlines on the Home page. 

· The website software is now outmoded from a design point of view and Jason considers that it should be upgraded at a cost of £300. Cllrs did not consider this cost to be justified at present. 
5.School and Community Links.  Cllr Wright reported that the school was keen to improve its outdoor area. 
6400   DISCUSSION OF LOCALISM BY ANDREW BIRKBECK, LOCALISM OFFICER  :-
· The bill is likely to become law in November but some secondary legislation is likely to be required later. 

· Essentially the bill is concerned with new planning powers to make the whole planning process more streamlined. 

· Communities are to be given a greater say in the way development occurs via the production of neighbourhood plans which, if approved, will have statutory power.
· Local referenda can be held and  plans formulated, but these will be subject to the Local Authority Core Strategy (not yet produced by LCC)
Questioned about financing a neighbourhood plan, the meeting was told that there was no money readily available ,but every attempt would be made to try and locate sources of finance. Some money spent on use of consultants would probably be required . 
Existing Parish Plans can be used as a start to the process. It is also advisable to draw up lists of assets so that the Council can be given first refusal if any come up for development. 
6401   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/11/ 03793- Spear Fir – Garage Doors to 2 Det. Double Car Ports.- No comment.  
(b)P/11/03845 – Collingham Bridge Telephone Exchange , Alban’s Close – Installation of 3 Ventilation Cowls – No comment..
(c) P/11/ 03784 – 12 The Dell –Ext. of Time for Planning App. 09/00981 for 4 Bed. House.- No comment..   
(d) P/11/03716- West Lea, Margaret Ave.- Ext. – No comment. . 

(e) P/11/03498 – 21 Alban’s Close – Ext & New roof. – No comment.
(f) P/11/ 04035 – The Ferns, Tithe Barn Lane – Exts- No Comment. . 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P11/ 03438 - 1 Meadow Close- Ext. & New Roof to Cons. 
(b) P/11/03110 – Rosemullion Cottage, Woodacre Crescent – Ext. 

(c) P/11/ 02789 – Netherton – 12 Church Lane – Cons. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/11/02749 – Moor Lodge Caravan Site. 103 Blackmoor Lane – Enlarged Car Park 
4. Meeting with Builders and Ward Cllrs to discuss development by Park Lane Homes of 14 Houses on Field adjacent to Woodacre Green- E mails from Chairman and Cllr Flockton .Park Lane Homes intend to build , in accordance with UDP approval, 14 new houses , a proportion of which will be low cost 3 bed. semis. LCC is to act on the  enforcement notices against the 4/5 households who have extended their gardens since the original enforcement notices in 2006. Cllr Procter had said at the meeting that, in her opinion, the 106 money from the development could be allocated to the Village Hall Building Fund. 
6402   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Clerk’s Salary & Expenses.                                               £1,549.66
(b) Annual Grant to Bardsey Village Hall.                                 3,000.00
(c) Grant to Youth Club for Outing to Flamingoland.                     65.00 

(d) Crime Prevention Panel Grant.                                              100.00
(e) J. Gallant – Reimbursement – Training Day Expenses           18.00
(f) Bardsey Sports Club – Youth Club Rent                                   80.00

(g) Cllr Frankland – Travelling Expenses                                        5.40
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above.                                                                                                                                    
2. Letter from ex- Cllr Powell – This request was made on behalf of the Fest Committee and asked for a grant from the Parish Council of £500. Cllrs agreed to the request. 
6403   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. First Aid Course  A one day course is being run on Emergency First Aid by a firm called English Management Direct at a cost of £40-£50 per person. The Chairman queried whether the Council should sponsor anyone wishing to attend . The Clerk had checked on the firm with St John’s Ambulance who had not heard of them. It was decided to take no action. 
2. Theft of Stone Seat from West Well – Insurance Claim. The stone seat, less the base, had been stolen , but no one living in the vicinity had heard anything. The Clerk had obtained from MAN Developments a new invoice itemising the seat at £600. She had submitted this to Zurich Insurance. Cllrs on the whole considered that a replacement seat should probably be vandal proof imitation wood ,rather than stone. 
3. Introductory Letter from Paul Moore, Mole Catcher.  Mr Moore offered his services in trapping moles. This was noted. 
4. Letter re Review of Parliamentary Constituencies in England.- Consultation until December Noted 
5. Rural Action Yorkshire AGM – Saturday October 29th 2011 – East Keswick Village Hall – Free, including lunch. Noted. 
6. Changes to Timetable for Bus Service 923. Full details of the timetable have been supplied. The number of end to end  journeys has been curtailed and the Congreve area in Bardsey excluded. 
6404   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK /N NEXT AGENDA.

1. Further Signs near Bardsey Sports Club Cllr Bosomworth reported that BSC had requested at their last meeting that the Parish Council should erect 2 signs on the approaches to the club and playground. Council agreed and the Chairman offered to buy the signs.(Action ES) 
2. Work by Mole Man  Cllr Bradford reported that he had asked the mole man used by the PC in the past to deal with moles in the children’s playground and near the village pond. 

3. Moorland Posts Cllr Tatman suggested that Council should request 2 additional posts on Mill Lane as one of his neighbours had asked for some in his part of the road. Council agreed. (Action JG).
4. Tree planted in memory of Mike Palmer – Jones. This has been snapped off. It was agreed to replace but with a potted  tree , not one with bare roots – and in a slightly different position. 
5. Work on V. H. Kitchen and Toilets Cllr Bradford said that much work had been done on both and it had all been paid for by the VH Committee. He asked that the Village Hall should become a Standing Agenda item. Council agreed. 

Signed:

Date: 
BPC Oct 11 Mins. 
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